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All Regional Supervisors,          March 21 , 2021. 
All States Supervisors,          
All shepherds &  All Parishioners. 

Memorandum #08  - 2021         
US Diocese Executive Council Resolutions (SCR – 2/03) of March 21, 2021 

Brethren in the Lord, 

At the Special Executive Council meeting of US Diocese held today March 21, 2021 the following 
resolutions were unanimously taken: 

1. The Council observed that the former grand patron had nothing to hand over after his earlier 25 
years of service as Head of Diocese. No asset, no account, no structure and no administration 
were handed over.

2. The Council shall take every available steps and measures to protect all the assets and 
obligations entrusted to its integrity by the members of USA Diocese and other participating 
parishes. The Council will under no circumstance allow the monuments and structures built over 
the last ten years to be destroyed or desecrated.

3. The Council is satisfied with the continue loyalty, integrity, and commitment of all its Regional 
and States Supervisors, Regional Secretaries, Treasurers, various projects Chairmen and 
Directorates. Information will, therefore, continue to flow through the Regional secretaries and 
Pastoral funds through the Regional Treasurers.

4. The Council observed with disdain the subterranean campaign of calumny, threats, intimidation 
and oppression being mounted against shepherds, officers and members of the Diocese to 
breakthrough, scatter, mutilate and destroy the body of Christ under the guise of Pastoral order. 
The Council called for restrain and caution to stem this unethical propaganda designed to turn 
the houses of worship established with the blood of the Lamb to social and political arena.
“There are many devices in the hearts of men; nevertheless, the Counsel of the Lord alone will 
stand.”

5. Parishes through their Regional Secretaries shall submit their Harvest dates on or before April 
15, 2021 to the Diocese’s Secretariat for compilation, dissemination and publication on the 
Diocese website. The new Harvest Invitation and Program Brochure Template will be sent by the 
Chairman of the Corps of Compliance officers very soon.

6. The Property development committee shall proceed with Imeko Project in accordance with the 
directives spelt out by the Executive Council of the Diocese.
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7. Contract of almost $70,000.00 is already signed with Marriot Hotel in Washington DC for the 
Diocese next National Convention. Registration for the Convention will continue as usual. 
Shepherds and Regional secretaries are required to coordinate the registration through the 
Diocese’s Convention website. The registration remains at $100.00 per person.

8. The organized pilgrimage to the Holy Land scheduled for October 2021 also stands. There is 
room for additional intending pilgrim up till April 31, 2021. Please call Sister Ijeh Umoru on 973-
476-4336 for further information.

9. The Council kindly requests all members to remain calm, faithful, and prayerful for the Diocese 
and Celestial Church of Christ, worldwide. We implore you not to engage in any negative 
response or controversy on the Social media that may impair the corporate image of the Church 
or defame the integrity of the Church’s leadership.  “There is no wisdom nor understanding nor 
counsel against the Lord.” Without any doubt the righteousness of the Lord will prevail at the 
end of the day.

The Council wishes every member a joyous Palm Sunday Celebration and heavenly 
reassuring glorious Easter Convocation. 

Superior Evangelist Victor Adewusi    Joseph O Olorunnisola. 
Diocesan General Secretary            Head of USA Diocese 




